
 
 

Restoration Advisory Board (RAB) Meeting Minutes 
Sierra Army Depot (SIAD) 
14 November 2007; 6:30 pm 

Skedaddle Inn 
Herlong, California 

 
 Attendee  Organization 
 Susan Holliday SIAD, RAB Co-chair 

Paul Herman RAB Community Co-Chair  
Keith Hoddinott USACHPPM  
Duane Schlusler RAB Community Member, WPVCS  
Marcus Simpson Dept. of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC)  
Tim Garrod Community  
Hoa Voscott ARCADIS G&M  
Francesca D’Onofrio   Dept. of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC 
Joseph King US Army Environmental Command 
Amanda Davis  Center for Urban Watershed Renewal 
Paul Sutton Center for Urban Watershed Renewal 
Mike Erickson BRAC/CALIBRE 
Michael Dukes ARCADIS G&M 
   
1.0 Ms. Holliday, Co-chair - Roll Call 
 
Ms. Susan Holliday opened the meeting by welcoming the RAB members 
and the members of the public.   RAB members were asked to provide 
current email addresses to insure accuracy as a number of emails sent to 
members were returned.  Members of the public were invited to check the 
block on the sign in sheet if they wanted to be included on the SIAD mailing 
list.  At the September 2007 RAB meeting, Mike Erickson, Paul Sutton and 
Amanda Davis stated they had not received an agenda.  They were advised 
that the mailing list had been revised and updated insure they are not missed 
in the future. 
 



2.0  IRP Sites, Hoa Voscott, ARCADIS 
 
Mr. Hoa Voscott provided a summary of the background data and results of 
the Enhanced Reductive Dechlorination (ERD) demonstration programs at 
the DRMO and TNT sites.   
 
At the Building 210 area, Hoa explained that we are seeing more evidence of 
positive effects from the ERD at this area.  He also explained that the Soil 
Vapor Extraction pilot test was removing an appreciable amount of TCE and 
that the Army would be presenting the information in greater detail to 
California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) staff.  It is 
hoped that we have sufficient evidence to lead us toward a solution at this 
site.   
 
There were no questions or discussion on Mr. Voscott’s topics.  
 
3.0   Status of Honey Lake – Mike Erickson 
 
A presentation was conducted by the Center for Urban Watershed 
Development to inform the RAB and community of the status of posting the 
Honey Lake area with warning signs.  Mr. Herman asked that adequate 
signage be posted to insure people won’t drive in or on the lake.  There was 
some discussion concerning the removal of the bilingual signs.   Mr. 
Erickson stated the signs were in place with heavy cement but the ice moved 
the signs.  Mr. Garrod, Mr. Schlusler and Mr. Herman felt the current plans 
for signage was not protective and suggested that signs be placed at the more 
heavily accessed areas and at the “V” on the south end of the lake.  Mr. 
Schlusler asked for additional signage and requested warning brochures be 
placed in local businesses; especially those who sell fishing licenses.  It was 
also suggested that maps and signs be published in the Susanville and Reno 
newspapers.  
 
4.0   Military Munitions Response Program (MMRP) – Susan Holliday 
 
Ms. Holliday indicated that she was expecting the Site Investigation to be 
finalized any time and dependent on the timing, it could provide an agenda 
item for the next RAB. 



 
4.1  Furnishing Documents to RAB members 
 
Based on a request from Mr. Larry Beach at the preceding RAB meeting, a 
vote was held to determine if RAB members wanted to have all documents 
mailed to them, in addition to the repositories, for review.  The vote was not 
to make that a policy, if RAB members want or need additional project 
information they would be given that information at the next RAB meeting.   
 
5.0    Open discussion 
 
Mr. Schlusler asked about what would be done on the old Demolition Area 
and stated he felt we should blow up all the old ammunition and get rid of it 
before it can cause harm.  Ms. Holliday restated the current policy that 
includes emergency permits to destroy ammunition that is not safe to 
transport.   
 
6.0     RAB Members - Proposed Agenda and Schedule Next RAB 
 
RAB members agreed meet in the spring for a tour of the Installation 
Restoration and Military Munition Response Sites.  
 
 
Ms. Holliday adjourned the meeting at approximately 8:40 pm. 
 


